

966 1414414414414

FOURTEENTH AND BALTIMORE AVENUE KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI

October 20, 1939.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

I wish to thank you for your kind letter of October 12, and for your visit while in Kansas City. I trust that some arrangements may be made whereby the Hotel President will be favored with some of the business listed in your letter.

I have spoken to Mr. Frank J. Dean, operator of the hotel, and he stated we would be pleased to submit a price of \$1.50 per person for the meeting of the NATIONAL ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION, March 22-23, all rooms being equipped with both tub and shower and circulating ice water, and you may rest assured we will do everything possible to see that they are made comfortable.

Our hotel is of course in very close proximity to the Municipal Auditorium where they are to play.

Relative to the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF BASKET BALL COACHES, we submit a price of \$3.00 per person for their meeting March 28-30, and will give them all outside rooms.

We shall be pleased to offer you a suite similar to the one we showed you, for the duration of the meeting, with the compliments of the hotel, and to President B. T. Glover also.

The next time you are in Kansas City, I would appreciate it should you stay with us as our guest. Before decision is made I trust the Hotel President will be given consideration for this business.

Thanking you, I am,

Sincerely yours

Harry P. Hopkins

Executive Asst. Manager

HPH/d